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Applications for membership on the 
California, Idaho, Indiana, Iowa, 
Washington, and Wyoming Advisory 
Committees will be received until all 
interim appointments are made. 
ADDRESSES: Applications for all 
advisory committees must be submitted 
through the following website: https://
www.surveymonkey.com/r/S7WCLL6. 
The applications will be received by the 
Regional Programs Unit, 230 South 
Dearborn St., Suite 2120, Chicago, IL 
60604. 

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
David Mussatt, Supervisory Chief, 
Regional Programs Unit, 230 South 
Dearborn St., Suite 2120, Chicago, IL 
60604, (312) 353–8311. Questions can 
also be directed via email to dmussatt@
usccr.gov. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: 

1. Background 

Congress has mandated that the U.S. 
Commission on Civil Rights’ establish 
an advisory committee in each of the 50 
states and the District of Columbia. See 
42 U.S.C. 1975a. These committees 
operate under the provisions of the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act, as 
amended, 5 U.S.C. Appendix 2. 

2. Scope of Advisory Committee Duties 

The committees advise the 
Commission on matters in its respective 
locale regarding alleged deprivations of 
voting rights or discrimination or 
denials of the equal protection of the 
laws because of race, color, religion, sex, 
age, disability, or national origin, or in 
the administration of justice. 
Committees advise the Commission by 
conducting public meetings to hear 
testimony from diverse experts, 
government officials, advocacy groups, 
individuals directly impacted, and 
members of the general public. 
Committees then forward their advice 
and recommendations to the 
Commission. 

3. Member Term and Responsibilities 

Each advisory committee consists of 
not more than 19 members, each of 
whom will serve a four-year term. 
Members are expected to attend 
approximately four meetings per year 
and make a meaningful contribution to 
the committee’s work. 

4. Member Selection 

The Commission appoints members to 
advisory committees at their regularly 
scheduled business meetings. Every 
effort is made to ensure diverse points 
of view are represented on each 
committee. The Commission also 
appoints the chair of each committee. 

5. Member Designation 
Members serve as unpaid Special 

Government Employees who are 
reimbursed for travel and expenses. As 
Special Government Employees, 
Advisory Committee members must 
follow the executive branch’s ethics 
rules, which includes submitting a 
conflicts form and notifying 
Commission staff of any financial 
conflicts with a proposed topic the 
committee is evaluating. Members also 
must take an annual ethics training. 

6. Application Requirements 
To be eligible to be on an advisory 

committee, applicants must be residents 
of the respective state or district, and 
have demonstrated expertise or interest 
in civil rights issues. All applicants 
must complete the on-line application 
form found at https://
www.surveymonkey.com/r/S7WCLL6. 
The Commission invites any individual 
who is eligible to be appointed a 
member of an advisory committee 
covered by this notice to apply. 

Dated: February 4, 2019. 
David Mussatt, 
Supervisory Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2019–01574 Filed 2–7–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

COMMISSION ON CIVIL RIGHTS 

Notice of Public Meeting of the Illinois 
Advisory Committee to the U.S. 
Commission on Civil Rights 

AGENCY: U.S. Commission on Civil 
Rights. 
ACTION: Announcement of meeting. 

SUMMARY: Notice is hereby given, 
pursuant to the provisions of the rules 
and regulations of the U.S. Commission 
on Civil Rights (Commission) and the 
Federal Advisory Committee Act that 
the Illinois Advisory Committee 
(Committee) will hold a meeting on 
Tuesday, February 19, 2019, at 12 p.m. 
CST for the purpose of discussing the 
implementation of the Committee’s 
study of fair housing issues. 
DATES: The meeting will be held on 
Tuesday, February 19, 2019, at 12 p.m. 
CST. 

Public Call Information: Dial: 855– 
719–5012. Conference ID: 5793230. 
FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT: 
Alejandro Ventura, Designated Federal 
Official, at aventura@usccr.gov or 213– 
894–3437. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: Members 
of the public may listen to the 
discussion. This meeting is available to 
the public through the call in 

information listed above. Any interested 
member of the public may call this 
number and listen to the meeting. An 
open comment period will be provided 
to allow members of the public to make 
a statement to the Committee as time 
allows. The conference call operator 
will ask callers to identify themselves, 
the organization they are affiliated with 
(if any), and an email address prior to 
placing callers into the conference 
room. Callers can expect to incur regular 
charges for calls they initiate over 
wireless lines, according to their 
wireless plan. The Commission will not 
refund any incurred charges. Callers 
will incur no charge for calls they 
initiate over land-line connections to 
the toll-free telephone number. Persons 
with hearing impairments may also 
follow the proceedings by first calling 
the Federal Relay Service at 1–800–877– 
8339 and providing the Service with the 
conference call number and conference 
ID number. 

Members of the public are also 
entitled to submit written comments; 
the comments must be received in the 
regional office within 30 days following 
the meeting. Written comments may be 
mailed to the Midwestern Regional 
Office, U.S. Commission on Civil Rights, 
230 South Dearborn St., Suite 2120, 
Chicago, IL 60604. They may also be 
faxed to the Commission at (312) 353– 
8324, or emailed to Carolyn Allen at 
callen@usccr.gov. Persons who desire 
additional information may contact the 
Midwestern Regional Office at (312) 
353–8311. 

Records generated from this meeting 
may be inspected and reproduced at the 
Midwestern Regional Office, as they 
become available, both before and after 
the meeting. Records of the meeting will 
be available via www.facadatabase.gov 
under the Commission on Civil Rights, 
Illinois Advisory Committee link. 
Persons interested in the work of this 
Committee are directed to the 
Commission’s website, http://
www.usccr.gov, or may contact the 
Midwestern Regional Office at the above 
email or street address. 

Agenda 

I. Welcome and Roll Call 
II. Approval of Minutes 
III. Discussion on Implementing the Project 

on Fair Housing 
IV. Public Comment 
V. Next Steps 
VI. Adjournment 

Exceptional Circumstance: Pursuant 
to 41 CFR 102–3.150, the notice for this 
meeting is given less than 15 calendar 
days prior to the meeting because of the 
exceptional circumstances of the federal 
government shutdown. 
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Dated: February 4, 2019. 
David Mussatt, 
Supervisory Chief, Regional Programs Unit. 
[FR Doc. 2019–01559 Filed 2–7–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–01–2019] 

Foreign-Trade Zone (FTZ) 193— 
Clearwater, Florida; Notification of 
Proposed Production Activity; Catalent 
Pharma Solutions, LLC; 
(Pharmaceutical Products); St. 
Petersburg, Florida 

Catalent Pharma Solutions, LLC 
(Catalent) submitted a notification of 
proposed production activity to the FTZ 
Board for its facility in St. Petersburg, 
Florida. The notification conforming to 
the requirements of the regulations of 
the FTZ Board (15 CFR 400.22) was 
received on January 30, 2019. 

Catalent’s facility is located within 
Subzone 193A. The facility is used to 
produce certain pharmaceutical 
products. Pursuant to 15 CFR 400.14(b), 
FTZ activity would be limited to the 
specific foreign-status materials and 
components and specific finished 
products described in the submitted 
notification (as described below) and 
subsequently authorized by the FTZ 
Board. 

Production under FTZ procedures 
could exempt Catalent from customs 
duty payments on the foreign-status 
components used in export production. 
On its domestic sales, Catalent would be 
able to choose the duty rate during 
customs entry procedures that applies to 
tafamidis pharmaceutical capsules (duty 
free) in finished product and bulk form 
for the foreign-status input noted below. 
Catalent would be able to avoid duty on 
foreign-status material which becomes 
scrap/waste. Customs duties also could 
possibly be deferred or reduced on 
foreign-status production equipment. 

The material/component sourced 
from abroad is tafamidis—active 
pharmaceutical ingredient (duty rate 
6.5%). 

Public comment is invited from 
interested parties. Submissions shall be 
addressed to the Board’s Executive 
Secretary at the address below. The 
closing period for their receipt is March 
20, 2019. 

A copy of the notification will be 
available for public inspection at the 
Office of the Executive Secretary, 
Foreign-Trade Zones Board, Room 
21013, U.S. Department of Commerce, 

1401 Constitution Avenue NW, 
Washington, DC 20230–0002, and in the 
‘‘Reading Room’’ section of the Board’s 
website, which is accessible via 
www.trade.gov/ftz. 

For further information, contact 
Christopher Wedderburn at 
Chris.Wedderburn@trade.gov or (202) 
482–1963. 

Dated: February 4, 2019. 
Andrew McGilvray, 
Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2019–01661 Filed 2–7–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–54–2018] 

Foreign-Trade Zone (FTZ) 75— 
Phoenix, Arizona; Authorization of 
Production Activity; Microchip 
Technology, Inc.; (Semiconductor 
Devices and Related Products); 
Chandler and Tempe, Arizona 

On August 28, 2018, Microchip 
Technology, Inc. submitted a 
notification of proposed production 
activity to the FTZ Board for its facility 
within Subzone 75H, in Chandler and 
Tempe, Arizona. 

The notification was processed in 
accordance with the regulations of the 
FTZ Board (15 CFR part 400), including 
notice in the Federal Register inviting 
public comment (83 FR 45094, 
September 5, 2018). On February 4, 
2019, the applicant was notified of the 
FTZ Board’s decision that no further 
review of the activity is warranted at 
this time. The production activity 
described in the notification was 
authorized, subject to the FTZ Act and 
the FTZ Board’s regulations, including 
Section 400.14. 

Dated: February 4, 2019. 
Andrew McGilvray, 
Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2019–01663 Filed 2–7–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[S–8–2019] 

Foreign-Trade Zone 271—Jo-Daviess & 
Carroll Counties, Illinois; Application 
for Subzone; Hartland Controls, LLC; 
Rock Falls, Illinois 

An application has been submitted to 
the Foreign-Trade Zones Board (the 
Board) by the Jo-Carroll Foreign Trade 

Zone Board, grantee of FTZ 271, 
requesting subzone status for the facility 
of Hartland Controls, LLC (Hartland), 
located in Rock Falls, Illinois. The 
application was submitted pursuant to 
the provisions of the Foreign-Trade 
Zones Act, as amended (19 U.S.C. 81a– 
81u), and the regulations of the Board 
(15 CFR part 400). It was formally 
docketed on February 4, 2019. 

The proposed subzone (4.973 acres) is 
located at 805, 807 and 809 Antec Road, 
Rock Falls, Whiteside County, Illinois. 
No authorization for production activity 
has been requested at this time. The 
proposed subzone would be subject to 
the existing activation limit of FTZ 271. 

In accordance with the Board’s 
regulations, Elizabeth Whiteman of the 
FTZ Staff is designated examiner to 
review the application and make 
recommendations to the Executive 
Secretary. 

Public comment is invited from 
interested parties. Submissions shall be 
addressed to the Board’s Executive 
Secretary at the address below. The 
closing period for their receipt is March 
20, 2019. Rebuttal comments in 
response to material submitted during 
the foregoing period may be submitted 
during the subsequent 15-day period to 
April 4, 2019. 

A copy of the application will be 
available for public inspection at the 
Office of the Executive Secretary, 
Foreign-Trade Zones Board, Room 
21013, U.S. Department of Commerce, 
1401 Constitution Avenue NW, 
Washington, DC 20230–0002, and in the 
‘‘Reading Room’’ section of the Board’s 
website, which is accessible via 
www.trade.gov/ftz. 

For further information, contact 
Elizabeth Whiteman at 
Elizabeth.Whiteman@trade.gov or (202) 
482–0473. 

Dated: February 4, 2019. 
Andrew McGilvray, 
Executive Secretary. 
[FR Doc. 2019–01662 Filed 2–7–19; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 3510–DS–P 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE 

Foreign-Trade Zones Board 

[B–53–2018] 

Foreign-Trade Zone (FTZ) 127—West 
Columbia, South Carolina; 
Authorization of Production Activity; 
Constantia Blythewood, LLC; (Flexible 
Packaging and Engineered Industrial 
Films); Blythewood, South Carolina 

On August 27, 2018, the Richland- 
Lexington Airport District, Columbia 
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